Title:  Youth mentoring and the well-being of young people:  Evidence from an Irish mixed methods evaluation.  

Author: Dr Bernadine Brady, Child & Family Research Centre, School of Political Science & Sociology, NUI, Galway
Bernadine.brady@nuigalway.ie 

Abstract:

The youth mentoring programme Big Brothers Big Sisters has been run in Ireland by the national youth organisation Foróige since 2001.  Through this programme, young people aged between 10 and 18 years are matched with an older adult and the idea is that a friendship will form that will be of benefit to the young person. This presentation draws on a recent mixed methods evaluation of the programme to illustrate how the well-being of young people can be enhanced by involvement in the programme.  A randomised controlled trial involving 164 young people showed improved outcomes for mentees in the areas of perceived social support and hopefulness.  Qualitative data focusing on 9 matched pairs helped to explain the quantitative findings by illustrating ways in which young people benefited from being matched with a mentor.  The findings suggest that the programme is capable of enhancing the well-being of young people but that factors such as the closeness and duration of the relationship and the frequency of contact between mentor and mentee act to moderate outcomes from the programme.  Drawing on the findings of this study and other research into mentoring, it is argued that youth mentoring programmes should adopt a positive youth development approach that emphasises the enhancement of well-being through a supportive friendship, rather than targeting ‘harder’ indicators related to education or behaviour. 
